BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MAY 14TH 2009.
RESIDENTS  AND POLICE FORUM  PC Lae attended on behalf of the Police and reported 4 recorded crimes during the last month – 2 burglaries of dwellings, I other burglary and 1 theft. The latter was another case of stealing Yorkshire paving slabs. 28 tickets had been issued. Cllrs asked PC Lae to report back on their concerns about excessive speeding on Wike Lane, and to look into accident statistics there. Although the Council intended to write themselves, requesting a reduced speed limit for the unrestricted length of this road, Police input of statistics would be most helpful. It was agreed that speeding checks should continue for a further month on the A58 and that Mill Lane should also be included. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Tatman. 
6226   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON APRIL 9 AND OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING      
OF APRIL 30. These were approved.
6227   ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN It was proposed Cllr Lobley, seconded Cllr  Bradford, and  agreed unanimously that Cllr Stentiford should be re-elected for the year 2009-10. 
6228   ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN. It was proposed Cllr Flockton, seconded Cllr Gittins that Cllr Overfield should continue as Vice- Chairman. The latter agreed to serve for 1 further year.
6229   WELCOME TO NEW CLLR The Chairman welcomed Tim Gittins to the Council who agreed to sign the declaration of acceptance of office and to complete the register of interests.

6230   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Work on Castle Hill Steps by PC Working Party. This has now been done and the Chairman expressed thanks to all who had helped. 
2. Emptying of litter bins. Cllr Overfield reported that these were now being emptied by LCC in addition to the contractor paid for by the Council. It was agreed to take note of how long this duplication lasted.  
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that there had been further problems. The sign at the top end had been torn down, the bridle gate to Pompecali had been removed and burnt,and a tree had been set on fire.  Bows and arrows were being used and there was evidence of drug use. He and the Chairman had arranged to meet Inspector Griffiths the following morning to discuss the problems and how best they can be tackled. 
4 .West Well . The Chairman reported that an enforcement notice had been served on Mr Stott concerning the untidy state of the fencing. An application for £5k had been made to LCC Environment Fund. An agreement with Mr Stott on the boundary was still required. Mark Hullah was to be asked for an estimate for improvement to the part owned by the Council. 
5. Flooding Report. This would be ready in time for the next meeting. 
6. Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field It had been confirmed that Roger Brooks would attend the next meeting. Cllr Overfield suggested that permission should initially be sought for the path to be walked. This could be made possible by putting some stepping stones across the beck. It was noted that Pauline Hills had been offered a permissive right of way across the area of their land.  The idea of forming an action group of concerned residents, perhaps meeting with a Cllr in a private house, was discussed. The idea could be extended to other areas where residents had a special interest.
7. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland said that there was no progress to report concerning the bridge on Church Lane and the gully near to Valley Gardens where flooding was still occurring. The problem of speeding on Wike Lane had been discussed with Greg Sharp of Highways who had advised that obtaining a speed limit on the unrestricted length would be a long process. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Highways making an initial request for a speed limit on Wike Lane from Keswick Lane to the start of the  40mph stretch.
8. Condition of Brick Wall adjacent to Tennis Club Pavilion. Cllr Bradford reported that the wall was cracked ,but not in immediate danger of collapse. There was, however, potential danger from 2 trees growing immediately behind it. Cllr Bradford offered to speak to George Newton in the Tennis Club about appropriate action.(Action JB)
9..Accumulation of rubbish in village as noted at APM .Cllr Wright had requested a new litter bin ,as suggested by Mavis Curtiss at the APM ,in the area near Barker’s Ash on the A58. Cllr Flockton had walked along the ginnel where rubbish had been reported and advised that, after the litter pick this had been largely dealt with and no further action was required. It was noted that Penny and John Barber had helped considerably with the clearance effort at this time, and it was agreed that a letter of thanks should be sent them from the Council. It was also agreed to contact Ward Cllrs about the possibility of obtaining replacement litter bins. (Action JG)
10. Request for Parish Plan to be on PC Agenda.  Council agreed that the Parish Plan should be placed on the Standing Agenda and should be reviewed quarterly.
11. Request from Play Group for extension to outdoor play area. The PC Chairman and George Newton of the Tennis Club had written to the Nursery Group approving the extension requested. 
12. Cllr Responsibilities. It was agreed that the Clerk would circulate the list to be completed at a later meeting to allow Cllrs more time for consideration. Cllr Gittins expressed interest in a number of subjects. (Action JG)
6231   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Cllrs Wright and Overfield reported that they had been advised that the Himalayan Balsam was not yet large enough to be removed. Bark was to be provided by Mark Hullah as requested. The Environment Dept. had raised no objection to attempts by the Council to install a drain  to divert water from the Keswick Beck which currently floods over the path. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. Mr Lapish had advised that some of the rhododendroms should be removed as being invasive, but some should be retained. A plan indicating those to be removed should be drawn up and 3 quotations obtained for their removal. Cllr Flockton agreed to undertake this. (Action LF)
3. Playground. Cllrs Bradford and Wright reported on the work done to date in identifying the requirements of the children of Bardsey via the School and the Nursery. They have now contacted 5 play providers and will arrange to meet each on site to match these requirements to the equipment each can offer. 3 firms have been contacted over the provision of fencing and, subject to the approval of the Council, they intend to ask Streetscape, who offered the lowest price, to provide bow topped, green finished, metal fencing , including 2 gates , at a cost of £8,400+ VAT. The Clerk has applied to the LCC Well Being Fund for a grant of £10,000 to cover this cost. Council raised no objection to this. Cllr Bradford explained that other grants would be sought when the total cost of the new equipment was known but it was essential to have some financial support from the Council to meet the requirements of the grant providers. He asked Council for a grant of £5000 to meet this requirement. Cllr Overfield then proposed that Bardsey Council should make £5000 available towards the cost of purchasing new playground equipment. This was seconded by Cllr Lobley and agreed unanimously. 
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report. 
6232   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/01103/FU/NE – Formation of vehicular access to Syke Lane to 2 residential plots Plots 6 &7 Woodlands Park.- Object. 
(b) P/09/01379/FU/HE –   Ext. to form garage, increase in roof height, dormer windows, canopy, steps & Juliet balcony – 5 Castle Hill – No comment.  
© P/09/01678/OT/NE – Out. App. for 1 house 16A Church Lane. The Planning Committee had recommended no objection to this application on the grounds that the access had been improved since the last application on this site. It was known, however, that there was strong objection from residents and the full Council felt that the residents should be consulted and their views taken into account. Cllr Flockton offered to visit residents and to suggest to the Chairman of the Planning Committee that the Council should make comment rather than raising no objection. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/05798/RM – Maw , South Lodge, Woodacre Lane – RM App. for 1 House. 
(b) P/09/00981/FU – Owen, 12 The Dell – 4 Bed. House.  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 09/00684/FU – Sowden , Askrigg , Mill Lane – Ext, Alts, & Porch.
(b) 08/06880/FU/NE – Pearson – 15 First Ave – 5 Bed. House.

4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) 09/01333 – Mortimer –The Corner, Mill Lane – New Garage & re-positioning of vehicular access, boundary wall and gates. 
(b) 09/00104 – Kent – Bardsey Bank Top – Blocks of Flats. 
6233   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:-
(a) Cornhill Insurance Premium                                                                    £1,013.65.
(b) Cllr Flockton – Expenses – APM –Wine; Refuse Sacks – Litter Walk            23.69
(c) Rural Action Yorkshire – Subs.                                                                       35.00

(d) Cllr Stentiford – Reimbursement – Terram                                                     38.07

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Purchase of additional Litter Picks. Cllr Bradford asked that all existing litter picking tools be handed to him so that he could assess how many more should be purchased. 
3. Additions to Insurance Policy The Clerk asked Cllr Gittins to make the annual check on the adequacy of the Policy. It was agreed to ask Cornhill to add the new seat and the framed village map to the property list.(Action JG)
4. Letter of thanks for grant from Bardsey Sports Club. The Chairman of the Sports Club wrote, regretting that the Council had not seen fit to grant £20,000 to the Sports Club for its rebuilding project but thanking them for the offer of £5000.
6234   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Report on Spring Conference of Parish & Town Councils Forum – 13/5/09 This had been attended by the Clerk and Cllrs Flockton and Hoyland. The latter reported on the Rights of Way seminar she had attended where she had been able to draw the ROW’s attention to the need to check on a path in Bardsey which is part of the Leeds Country Way and is very narrow in part. She and Cllr Flockton both felt that the Council should re-join the Parish Paths Partnership . Council agreed to sign a registration of interest form. The Clerk had attended the Power of Well Being seminar and asked, and received permission of the Council, to pay a modest sum for her to complete her Clerk’s qualification ,by providing examiners of written proof of her understanding of this new power available to councils. 
2. Letter from Rachael Procter re new flower seeds for Councils. These have been provided from the Well Being Fund and various Cllrs agreed to scatter them in appropriate areas. 
3. E mail from LCC re PC preference for Elected Mayor and Cabinet or Leader and Cabinet for LCC. It was agreed to give this further thought.
4. Dates for Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton announced that:-
· East side walk would take place on Sat. June 13th and would be led by Brenda Sanderson.
· West side walk would take place on Sat. June 27th and would be led by her. 
6235   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Flower Tubs.  Carol Carter and her team will organise the spring planting when a date  is agreed. As the tub outside the school is not well cared for, it was suggested that Pauline Hills should be contacted about getting it moved to the Congreve Estate.
2. Old Highway Cats’ Eyes left at side of road on Fat Pot Hill Cllr Lobley asked that Cllr Hoyland mention to Highways that during work on the litter pick she had had to collect these abandoned items up, as the contractors had failed to take them away when replacing the cats’ eyes. (Action BH)
3. Hedge on A58 Concern was expressed at the gap now apparent in the hedge arising from the removal of the Japanese knotweed. It was agreed that November would be the right time to re-plant.

4. Next Fest Cllr Gittins reported that he and Pauline Hills had been approached by the Bowling Club with a suggestion that their 50th anniversary next summer should in some way be incorporated into the occasion. (Action TG)
5. Kisdorf Cllr Gittins intended to make a start on re-kindling interest. He personally intended to visit Germany this summer and would most probably incorporate a trip to Kisdorf.(Action TG) 

6. Prominent Builder’s Sign on the A58  The Clerk was asked to draw to the attention of the Highway Authority the advertising sign on the fence of a house on Hetchell View. (Action JG)
7. Request from Wetherby & District Crime Prevention Panel for grant of £100.Cllr Wright reminded Cllrs of the request made via her husband and raised at the previous meeting .Cllrs should have had sufficient time to consider this. After a little discussion, it was proposed Cllr Bradford, seconded Cllr Overfield, and agreed unanimously that a grant of £100 should be made for this year as a” one off”.

Signed:                                                                                
Date: 
. 

BPC May Mins. 
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